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BA R A D I N E  C E N T R A L  S C H O O L  

NEWS 

PRINCIPAL 
 Mrs Chris Clarke 

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
       Mr Matt Edwards  
 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 Mrs Lizzie Horder 

  
HEAD TEACHERS  SECONDARY 
       Mrs Melissa Wright 
       Ms Marjory Drummond 

 Miss Maigen Brazier 

 
ADMINSTRATION MANAGER 
 Mrs Wendy Leonard 

 
P&C PRESIDENT 
 Ms Kylie Hyde 

Contacts 

NON SCHOLAE SED VITAE - Not in learning, but in life. 

Well done Domonic, Leila, Maddison, Akkash, Mia, Josh, Logan, Lincon, Bryan,  

John, Cooper, Artie, Alicia and Hazel on the completion of our Transition to High School Program. 

See Transition article & more photo’s on page 6. 
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

COVID-19 

BCS remains fully operational with COVID safety a 

continued focus. The recent outbreak in Coonabarabran is 

being monitored closely through official ‘sources of truth’. 

At BCS, masks are recommended for everyone onsite, both 

indoors and outdoors. Teachers and secondary students 

are continuing to wear masks indoors as per regulations. 

Hand sanitising stations exist for every classroom and 

workspace. All classrooms within our school are well 

ventilated. Staff and students with symptoms are advised 

to not attend school but to get tested immediately then 

isolate until a negative result is returned. 

Wet, Wet, Wet! 

The November rain is impacting our attendance rates with 

so many roads compromised, both public and private. This 

has also provided another layer of challenge for our HSC 

students to be able to sit some exams. 

Annual Report 

The Annual Report is a comprehensive report detailing 

school data and analysis relevant to student learning and 

wellbeing as well as school performance measured against 

the School Excellence Framework. The report is currently 

being compiled in readiness for publication early next year. 

It will be available on the school’s website. 

Remembrance Day 

The 11th hour or the 11th day of the 11th month, is a 

special feature on our Baradine School calendar. This year, 

due to COVID safety planning, only a small contingent of 

student leaders were able to participate and represent BCS 

at the cenotaph. The commemorative Remembrance Day 

Service was held by our local RSL subbranch. 

P&C 

P&C has been unable to meet in recent months due to 

COVID restrictions. However, a meeting has been 

scheduled for Monday 29th 1.30-2.30pm at the RTC in 

Wellington St. 

This meeting has COVID-19 safety plan. Accordingly, you 

will be required to have evidence of double vaccination + 

mask. 

Road Safety  -  Queen St 

The school is currently collaborating with the 

Warrumbungle Shire Council traffic committee and local 

police, to address two road safety issues in Queen St. 

1. Students are currently haphazardly crossing Queen St to 

go to their waiting parents, while buses are arriving and 

departing from the bus zone. 

2. Buses are u-turning from the bus zone towards busy and 

congested, high density car park 

The school has been unable to have a zebra crossing 

installed adjacent to the Queen St entrance, due to traffic 

regulations. 

The school will provide additional supervision to prevent 

students running out in front of buses. 

Parents and carers are requested to not park on the 

hardcourts side of Queen St. Pick up and drop off parking 

needs to be along Queen Street on the northern side so 

that students do not cross the road. 

The official bus zone is sign-posted commencing near the 

corner of Narren St and ending near the school pedestrian 

access gates. The school requested council to remove the 

previous bus zone signage closer to creek bank end of 

Queen St. 

Parents and carers will have more than 50 metres to pick 

up and drop off without children having to cross the road. 

The school is also requesting the council traffic committee 

determine a solution to the bus turning issue. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

 

Mrs Christine Clarke 
Principal  

 

Parents & Citizens Meeting 
Monday 29th November 

1.30pm at the RTC, Wellington St 

Cooper Ruttley, Mia Bradford, Alice Harris & Molly Murray 
President: Ms Kylie Hyde Vice President: Mr Troy Carey 

Secretary: Ms Tiffany Andrews Treasurer: Mr Paul White 
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Mr Matt Edwards - Deputy Principal 

How long have you been 
teaching, first school and 
your favourite thing about 
teaching? 
I have been teaching for 13 
years at Baradine Central and 
my favourite thing is working 
in the classroom with the 
students building their 
knowledge. 
What is the best advice you 
have been given when it 
comes to teaching? 

 To be well organised and don’t take what is said to you too 
personally by the students. 
When you first started teaching in your early years, is there 
anything you wished you had known prior to commencing at 
BCS.? 
How to deal with Kindergarten students. 
What accomplishments are you proud of? 
Definitely the Canada excursion taking 25 students overseas. 
Some of these students hadn’t travelled too far from home. 
Also seeing the student numbers at BCS increase dramatically 
in secondary classes. 
What are the most common barriers within the classroom for 
you? 
Mainly working with a large range of different abilities in the 
same class. 
Do you tend to focus on the strength or weakness of a stu-
dent? 
Firstly, look at the area of strength to boost the confidence and 
encourage the student and then work on areas of weakness 
and then the student is more willing to have a go at the more 
difficult work. 
What is the best thing about teaching at BCS? 
Just being a small school, the relationship with parents, the 
support of the community and seeing kids grow and mature 
over 13 years of teaching. 

Where do you see yourself in 5 years’ time? 
I would like to be still in a classroom teaching and eventually 
move to the coast. 
What is your best childhood memory? 
Going fishing with my Pop. 
What would your last meal be and what food can’t you bring 
yourself to eat? 
My last meal would be woodfire pizza and the food that I can’t 
bring myself to eat is prawns. 
Which would you rather do – wash the dishes, mow the yard, 
clean the bathroom or vacuum the house? 
I would rather mow the yard. 
If you could hire someone to help you, would it be cleaning, 
cooking or yard work? 
Definitely the cleaning. 
If money was no object, what would you do all day? 
I would go skiing in the Canadian Rocky Mountains. 
If you could go back in time to change one thing, what would 
it be? 
Invest in Bitcoin. 
If you had a WARNING label, what would it be? 
Too FUSSY- PERFECTIONIST! 
If they made a movie about you, who would you get to play 
your part? 
Chris Hemsworth. 

  
Jemina Moss 

  
Jan Miller 

  
Carol Hotchkiss 

  
Marjory Drummond 

  
Wendy Leonard 

  
Maigen Brazier 

  
Holly Lummis 

  
Fiona Edwards 

  
Wendy Woodham 

  
Marjory Drummond 

    

Staff Thumbs Up Award Principal’s Award of Appreciation 
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Semester Two Primary Reports 
This semester Primary have adopted a reporting format to reflect the changing nature of learning due to COVID-19 and includes 

aspects of both classroom learning and learning from home.  

It describes how your child has progressed in Semester Two, identifying areas of achievement and where further assistance or 

support is required. For this report the academic A to E scaling has been included for English and Mathematics for Years One to 

Six only.  

Comments have been shortened for the key learning areas of Science and Technology, HSIE, PD/H/PE and CAPA. Baradine Central 

School would like to commend parents and carers for their commitment and flexibility during this semester.  

If you have any questions regarding the content or new format of your child’s report, please contact the school. 

 

 

Mrs Lizzie Horder 
Assistant Principal 
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Skylah Gundry, Lila-Rose Welsh Edwards, Lexi Andrews, Reegan Siemsen, Tyler Anderson, Patrick Gardner,  

Mia Bradford, Brax Hinchliffe, Domonic Sutherland and Ava Smith. 

Absent from photo:  Georga Gardner and Neo Hinchliffe 
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Year 6 Transition to High School Program 

Year 6 students from schools in the area were welcomed at Baradine Central School on Monday the 15th to Wednesday the 

17th of November for our annual Transition to High School Program.  

Students enjoyed participating in subjects they would 

experience in Year 7 at our school such as English, 

Maths, History, Art, Food Technology, Agriculture and 

Science/STEM.  

They got the opportunity to get to know our 

Secondary Student Representative Council at 

second half lunch and enjoyed some coaching 

and training from our Stage 5 Physical Activity 

and Sports Studies class.  

The group were wonderful to have at our school, all  

students participated in all activities with enthusiasm 

and were polite and well behaved for the three days.  

We can’t wait to welcome them into high school at 

Baradine Central in 2022. 

 

Miss Maigen Brazier 
Transition Coordinator 
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Leilamarie Louie - Year 3 

Tell me your name, birthday 

and class that you are in. 

Leilamarie Louie, I’m in Year 

3 and my birthday is on the 

31st October. It’s Halloween 

as well. 

Who is your teacher at the 

moment? 

Miss Moss and she’s really 

nice. 

What do you like about 

school? 

I get to learn things like Maths, Spelling and Reading. 

What is the worst thing about school? 

People swearing. 

What is something that makes you mad? 

When I’m talking in class and someone butts in and talks as well. 

When you grow up what job do you think you will have? 

Be a doctor at Baradine. 

What is something you are really frightened of? 

SNAKES! 

What is an important rule at school and at home? 

No swearing, no bullying, no pushing. At home no swearing. 

What do you like doing that makes you really happy? 

I like learning and playing with my friends. 

What is your favourite food? 

Plain pies. 

What can you teach your teacher, Miss Moss? 

That you can’t eat ice blocks when you are playing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Riley Siemsen - Year 9 

What class are you in and what 

are your favourite subjects? 

I’m in Year 9 and my favourite 

subjects are History, English and 

PE. 

Are you enjoying secondary 

classes? 

Yes, there are a lot of people 

around and a lot of support from 

the teachers. My Math’s teacher 

was very proud of the work that I 

have achieved so far. 

What is something that you are proud of either at school or 

home? 

My family, they are always there for me and they love me. 

Give me five words that describe you as a person. 

Funny, honest ,caring, gentle and hot headed. I’m a variety of 

things. 

What irritates you the most either at home or school? 

At school when I can’t do something and I know that I really can 

do it. At home it’s my siblings and I really try hard to be nice. 

Where do you see yourself in five years time? 

Working around town either with animals or kids at a pre school. 

How do you like to spend your spare time? 

Sleeping, I’m not going to lie. Mum tries to get me to do things 

but I just like sleeping. 

What is something that you are scared of? 

Big rain moths, I hate them. 

If you could change something in the world what would it be? 

Covid 19 and climate change, environment sustainability. 

Tell me one thing you can’t live without. 

My family. 

Is there any food that you dislike eating? 

None, I eat everything and my favourite is 

spaghetti bolognaise and tacos. 
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November 
Braxton Siemsen 27th 

December 
Mariah Gardner 1st 

Molly Murray 1st 

Madison Masman 3rd 

Lincon McConnaughty 4th 

Valarie Dunn 6th 

 

 

 

 

November 

Wed 17th Nov - Wed 1st Dec Intensive Swimming 

Fri 26th Primary Captain Speeches/Elections 

December 

Thurs 2nd Year 12 Assembly & Formal Celebration 

Wed 8th Secondary Girls Information/Pamper Day 

Wed 8th Year 6 Graduation 

Thurs 9th ‘No Blue Slip Treat’ 

Fri 10th 100 PBL Pizza & DVD Reward 

Tue 14th Presentation Day 

Wed 15th  Infants Santa & Primary Pool Parties 

Thurs 16th Students last day for 2021!  

Fri 17th SDD 
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